
Junaluskans Board Meeting 

Harrell Center, Rm 102 

May 3, 2023 

 

George Kenney called the meeting to order at 9:00 a.m. 

 

Present:  Margaret Amick, Steve Berwager, Randy & Linda Carlson, Evelyn & Jim Correll, Steve 

Crites, Frank Dunnewind, Diana Foederer, Grace Gattis, Nancy Hood, George Kenney, Judy 

LaFountaine, Hilda Ryan, Nancy Watkins 

 

Guests:  Ken Howle 

 

Caring & Sharing: Hilda Ryan reporting: Recent deaths – Phyllis Capponi’s sister,Marlene; Randy 

Carlson’s brother, Allen; and Mike Gaither’s sister, Charlotte.  Prayer concerns for the following: 

Flo Johnson – heart attack and had stents put in, and Odessa Montgomery – fell and broke her 

hip. 

 

Opening prayer was offered by Hilda Ryan. 

 

November 2 minutes: Minutes for both the board and general meetings were approved by 

Margaret Amick and seconded by Jim Correll.  Approved 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Frank Dunnewind presented the treasurer’s report. It was approved by 

Steve Crites and seconded by Jim Correll.  Approved 

 

Chairperson reports:   

Flea Market: Judy reported that the storage building is filled and asked folks to hold future 

donations and bring them to the gym Friday morning, June 9.  The toys section will be sharing a 

tent with the recreation section. 

Lake Views & News:  Nancy Watkins, the new Views and News editor, commented that her first 

edition as editor was a work in progress and welcomed suggestions for future editions.  

Prayer Ministry: The 3rd annual National Day of Prayer is May 4, and folks are asked to gather at 

the cross at 10 a.m. Seating would be available.  A quartet will present special music and the 

scripture focus is James 5:6. 

Hilda Ryan reported that work is still being done to install the humidifiers in the pianos. 

 

Old Business:  

Spring Social: A reminder was given about this event to be held May 17 from 6:30 – 9:30 pm. 

 

 

 



New Business:   

Travel Committee: George Shepard is planning a hike for interested Junaluskans, Wednesday, 

May 10, on a part of the Mountains to Sea Trail. 

May luncheon: The luncheon is scheduled for Tuesday, May 16, in the Lambuth dining room.  

Entertainment will be provided by Maury Wilkinson, an accomplished flutist, accompanied by 

Hilda Ryan on the piano. 

Aviemore:  A new manager has been hired and the facility is experiencing budget problems due 

to the increase in costs for food and other supplies. Junaluskans were encouraged to continue 

their monthly support. 

Employee Assistance: Scholarship applications have been sent out. 

 

The meeting was adjourned at 9:32 a.m. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

Steve Berwager, recording secretary 

 

 

 


